

L Clore

Clore

Clore

Colore

## 10 DOWNING STREET LONDON SWIA 2AA

From the Private Secretary

11 October 1987

Thank you for your letter of 9 October conveying the Foreign Secretary's recommendation that President Evren of Turkey should be invited for the Summer State Visit from 12-15 July 1988. The Prime Minister is content with this proposal.

C D POWELL

Lyn Parker, Esq. Foreign and Commonwealth Office

CONFIDENTIAL

CONFIDENTIAL



CEPC

Foreign and Commonwealth Office

London SW1A 2AH

9 October 1987

Y Rose?

Dear Charles,

As you know, King Olaf is to pay a State Visit to this country from 12-15 April 1988. A formal invitation is to issue from The Queen shortly.

In the light of Nigel Wicks' minute of 29 July to Sir Robert Armstrong we have concluded that President Evren of Turkey should be invited for the Summer State Visit in 1988, which I understand Sir W Heseltine has tentatively scheduled for 12-15 July. If this meets with the Prime Minister's approval we shall now take soundings of the Turks to establish whether President Evren will be able to undertake such a visit at the time suggested.

vons ever,

(L Parker) Private Secretary

C D Powell Esq 10 Downing Street

